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Introducing The ECHOS  ( ( ( 
In the last two issues of The ECHOS, we introduced to our prayer-partners the Mission Committee members and the history of Mission Night. In this issue, we would like to introduce to you our Prayer Bulletin, The ECHOS. For those who come across it for the first time they may think that we have committed a spelling mistake or a typo error. They may even attempt to correct it and refer to it as The ECHOES, bringing to mind the more historical and famous ECHOES of Service from Bath, England. 

When the Prayer Bulletin was first introduced on the third Wednesday, 15th October, 1997 in place of the regular midweek Prayer Meeting of Burmah Road Gospel Hall, it was entitled 

BRGH Mission Committee Prayer and Newsletter

It was just a simple one page prayer letter. An extract is given below.

I thank my God upon every remembrance of you, always in every prayer of mine making request with joy, for your fellowship in the Gospel from the first day until now.
Phil i.3-5

	Oct. 16
	BRGH Mission Committee 

Pray for this newly-formed committee that it be committed in creating mission interest and awareness in BRGH.

	Oct. 17
	BRGH
Pray that the assembly members may take a deeper interest in missions and be involved directly or indirectly.

	Oct. 18
	BRGH Gospel Meeting
Pray that more believers will not only support this meeting but that they will bring their friends to listen to the preaching of the Gospel too.

	Oct. 19
	BRGH Prayer Meeting
Pray that believers will not only come to pray for their own needs but also for the needs of missions. Pray for the success of Mission Night - every 3rd wed. of even months.

	Oct. 20
	KC Ung

On this day last year KC Ung was commended for full-time ministry by the assembly. Praise the Lord for blessing his ministry to the assemblies in Malaysia and elsewhere, and for taking care of him during his travels.


It had a humble beginning with the desire only to cater for the needs of Burmah Road Gospel Hall. But after the response for the first Mission Night and the requests for the Prayer Letter as indicated by those who registered for it, the Committee soon decided to spread its wings and cater to the needs outside Burmah Road Gospel Hall to the assemblies in Penang (both on the island and the mainland). With this decision, it was also decided that the simplistic prayer and newsletter should also take on a more formal name, thus, The ECHOS was born. It is spelt as named, and pronounced as “Ee-kos” which means to sound forth and to spread abroad what we receive from the Lord’s servants in His vast vineyard to relay to the prayer-partners who support them at the throne of grace. Here is an extract from the second issue of the Prayer Letter.

THE ECHOS

The BRGH Mission Prayer Bulletin

From you Sounded out the Word of the Lord...

in every place your faith toqward God is Soundeed forth.  I Thes. 1:8
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Editorial

BLESSED CHRISTMAS AND A BLESSED NEW YEAR TO ALL

So soon after the first issue of The ECHOS we have come to the end of the year and about to start a New Year. We held our First Mission Night on Oct. 15th.  The Committee Members worked hard, and we were pleased to see the response of those who were present – over thirty members, more than the normal crowd attending a Wednesday Night Meeting.  Of course, this fell short of our expectation of 50 despite the publicity effort put into the launch of this first meeting. We hope that word would spread around to interest more members for future meetings.  We would endeavour to maintain a high standard in all our meetings – giving you the latest news on Mission work, updated information of missionaries and quality presentation for your prayer partnership and practical fellowship.

Since that one-page humble beginning, the last issue of The ECHOS was a bumper 29-page issue. Here are some questions and answers concerning The ECHOS which some prayer-partners may like to ask:-

1) What are the objectives of The ECHOS?

The ECHOS was born out of a need to create mission awareness among the saints at Burmah Road Gospel Hall initially which later spread to cover all in the Penang assemblies, then Malaysia and today worldwide. It was felt, and it is still felt, that many of the Lord’s servants work in isolated places with very few knowing what they are doing, their needs, and their ministry. In keeping with the assembly principle that such ministries are done as unto the Lord, they seek neither platform nor publicity for their ministry. This is in contrast to those who serve with missionary organisations or are sponsored by the denominational churches. As a result, numerous believers in our assemblies are not acquainted with the many assembly missionaries out in the field nor support them in prayer or have practical partnership with them. The ECHOS therefore is primarily an assembly Prayer Bulletin and a Prayer Letter contributed by assembly missionaries for the saints in the assemblies. We are not being sectarian, but we feel that whereas the others have the support of missionary societies and churches, our assembly missionaries need the prayer and practical support too of those in the assemblies.

2) What does The ECHOS seek to achieve? 
We would like to see…
a) … more assembly believers being aware of the many assembly missionaries working “independently” as unto the Lord (except for the fact that they have been commended by their assemblies) all over the world. The Penang/Malaysian believers need to know that there are local missionaries who are serving the Lord locally and abroad as well.

b) … more prayer fellowship and practical partnership of the local assemblies and believers with these missionaries. For this reason, we hold the Mission Night to update mission news, and help to channel fellowship gifts to missionaries for those who would like to give but do not know how.

c) … more local believers being challenged to go to serve the Lord in mission fields. Mr. Andrew Cowell today serves the Lord in Indonesia because of the challenge he heard from the Lord through Mr. Chuck Harrison when he came for our Mission Night. Two local sisters in Penang have also been challenged to answer the Great Commission in this way recently. 

3) From where does The ECHOS get its news?

We are thankful to the many assembly missionaries and workers who take time off to contribute to The ECHOS and update us on their work for the Lord. They appreciate the intercession and fellowship of prayer partners and they treat this as part of their ministry. We take this opportunity to thank all of them.

4) To whom and where is The ECHOS distributed?

The ECHOS is only given to those who are committed to pray for the prayer items in the Prayer Bulletin. All who receive it are serious prayer partners. Today it goes out to Penang, Malaysia, Singapore, Australia, Tasmania, Philippines, India, Cambodia, United States, Scotland, New Zealand and Indonesia. For sensitive reasons, we do not send The ECHOS to the following countries, but we have regular contacts with the missionaries there, viz. Afghanistan, Jordan (Iraq), and Kazakhstan.

5) How is The ECHOS funded?

At the beginning, the Committee helped out. Then Burmah Road Gospel Hall gave us a subsidy. Two years ago, we decided to look to the Lord for our provisions to set the example of serving the Lord in faith without depending on man. The Lord has not failed us. He has supplied our every need through His people, even though today overseas airmail postage eats heavily into our budget. We do not send any by email because of the bulky size of the file which may create problems in downloading for some. Also, some may not print out the many pages of The ECHOS which will defeat its objective to inculcate intercessory prayer during morning devotions.

6) How is The ECHOS used?

We thank the Lord for those who use it every day together with their morning devotions. Up to last year, GLO Taiping used it for their morning devotions with the students. We have allotted Mondays specially to pray for GLO. In their recent visit to Penang, Mr. & Mrs. Peter Ferry assured us that they were using The ECHOS daily. Likewise Mr. Chuck Harrison informed us that they used The ECHOS for prayer every day together with those at Grace International, Indonesia. Our endearing 84-year-old Auntie Martha Samuel not only uses it every day, but also contributes to its printing regularly. We would like to thank this faithful prayer-warrior on behalf of all whom she prays for. Following are extracts from some letters sent to us:

· Thu, 18 Mar 2004 From Chan Meng Yin, the Lord’s servant among the IPs in Tapah.
Appreciated the update on your Mission Committee in the last ECHOS.  Keep up the excellent ministry.  The ECHOS is not only a blessing to me in terms of having items prayed for and praised but it also sometimes acts as the only update i have of other missionaries that i may or may not know.  

· February 26, 2004 from Ravendaran a/l Thangiah, missionary in Nilai
At this juncture, I would like to take this opportunity to thank you and your Mission Committee for your faithfulness in sending the Echos to me on each issue. This time it came at the right moment when the last issue expired. Such precise, prompt and express service is indeed worthy of praise. May the Lord bless each and every one of the committee members in their commitments. After my daily quiet time, next thing to do is to pray for the day’s item in the Echos. I am so glad that I can pray for something more solid and also for brethren far and near. Thanks also for including an item or two on Nilai as prayer items on each issue.  

· June 23 2003, Steve walker and Lai Yan, missionaries in Sydney.
Dear Mr Ung, thank you so much to you and your team for doing the ECHOS which is of great benefits not only to the workers but to so many others with all the updates.  God bless.

· Saturday, July 27, 2002 , Dr. Colleen M Redit, Director of CMCT,, India.

Translating our requests for prayer into prayer items in The ECHOES is wonderful and we appreciate for your concern and love for us.
Space forbids us to go on. We thank the Lord for the rich spiritual benefits The ECHOS has brought to some isolated workers of the Lord somewhere, some time, somehow and the blessings poured upon those who pray for these faithful workers of the Lord.

Sometimes those of us in the Mission Team also need the encouragement as we perform this service unto the Lord. Do write in to tell us too how The ECHOS has benefited you, especially so when we shall be rejoicing before the Lord on the next Mission Night on 20th October which is very special for us because it is our 7th Anniversary. Remember our 1st Mission Night was on 15th October, 1997 with the first issue of the Prayer Bulletin (The ECHOS) out on the same night. If the Lord has seen us through these SEVEN years, He will see us through the years to come.

Then Samuel took a stone, and set it between Mizpeh and Shen, and called the name of it

EBENEZER

– Hitherto hath the LORD helped us.

I Sam. 7:12
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